
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Finance     Analyst:   Jim Martin 
ECAF:    2023-0291 
Proposal:  Mot. 23-124     Date:   March 22, 2023 
 
Consideration:  
Authorizing the County Executive to sign an Intergovernmental Agreement for transfer of 
fire vehicle between Snohomish County and Snohomish County Fire Protection District 
4. 
 
Background   
Snohomish County Fire District 4 has a surplus fire vehicle that it cannot consistently staff.  
Snohomish County Airport Fire Department has qualified personnel/firefighters to 
utilize/operate the vehicle as a regional mass casualty incident vehicle for Snohomish 
County. 
Current Proposal  
This motion approves and authorizes the County Executive to sign the intergovernmental 
agreement for transfer of fire vehicle between the County and District.  The County will 
keep, maintain, operate and cross staff for response and readiness as an initial response 
to mass casualty incident and/or large emergency incidents when called upon.  The Airport 
Fire District shall incur the costs of title transfer and associated maintenance, and agrees 
not to sell the fire vehicle for ten years after the effective date.  Should the County determine 
it no longer requires use of the vehicle during the ten-year period, the County shall first offer 
to transfer the vehicle back to the District at no cost. 
Duration:  N/A 
Fiscal Implications: Cost to transfer title of fire vehicle 
2023 Budget:  Yes 
Future Budget Impacts:  N/A  
Handling:  Normal 
Approved-as-to-form:  Yes. 
Risk Management:  Yes. 
Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   
Attachments:  See ECAF packet.   
Amendments:  NONE.  
  
Request:  Move to GLS on April 5th for consideration.   


